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February 22, 2024 
 
 
Brad Fancher 
Loveland Ready-Mix Concrete, Inc. 
P.O. Box 299 
Loveland, CO 80539 
 
 
RE: Preliminary Adequacy Review; Technical Revision (TR-2) – Reduction of Sampling Frequency and 

Analyte List; Knox Pit, Permit No. M-2017-036 
 
Dear Mr. Fancher, 
 
On February 2, 2024, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) received your 
request for Technical Revision 2 (TR-2) to reduce the sampling frequency from quarterly to annually and 
a reduction of the analyte list for the site wide groundwater monitoring wells at the Knox Pit, Permit No. 
M-2017-036. The following clarification(s) or items need to be addressed to the Division’s satisfaction.  
 

1. The Operator is requesting to reduce the analyte list. Please provide a table that shows what is 
currently being sampled for at the site along with the proposed analyte list, please include the 
applicable Reg. 41 Table Value Standards.   
 

2. Please provide time series graphs of all analytes for all wells, similar to Figures 1 and 2 included in 
the TR-2 application. 
 

3. Please provide a summary table of site well data to date for the shallow groundwater quality 
similar to Table 1 in the Knox Pit Baseline Water Quality Evaluation (December 2019).  
 

This concludes the Division’s adequacy review of your application. The Division reserves the right to 
further supplement this document with additional adequacy items and/or details as necessary. 
 
The decision date for your application is set for March 3, 2024. If additional time is needed to respond, 
an extension request must be received by our Office by the decision date. If on the decision date, 
outstanding adequacy items remain, and no extension request has been received, your revision may be 
denied and the file terminated. 
 
If you need additional information or have any questions, please contact me by email at 
patrick.lennberg@state.co.us.  
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Sincerely, 
 

 
Patrick Lennberg 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Jared Ebert, DRMS 
  
ec: Stephanie Fancher-English, Loveland Ready-Mix Concrete, stephanief@Lrmconcrete.com 

Tim Gerken, Telesto Solutions, Inc., tgerken@telesto-inc.com 
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